
 

Dear OSES Family Members, 

 

Congratulations to our OSES FLL robotics team, 

RoboRaptors, who won two awards this past Saturday. They have been working really hard 

this whole season to prepare and will now compete in regionals on March 4th. Check out 

Page 12! 

 

Last week we had our First Semester Award Ceremonies. Congratulations to all of the stu-

dents and parents recognized for their accomplishments! Photos on Page 11. 

 

Next week, January 23rd to January 27th, is National School Choice Week. Our school we 

be participating in a variety of events during this week in support of School Choice. Check 

out Page 9 for each day’s theme! 

 

Join us for our STEM Art Contest Exhibit on Tuesday. More details on Page 10. 

 

Black History Night is Thursday, February 2nd from 6:00-7:30. This RSVP event will include 

presentations and performances. Please RSVP no later than Friday, January 27th. (Page 15) 

 

We hope you enjoy your weekend and look forward to seeing your student on Monday. 

 

Sincerely, 

Michael Singleton 

Principal 

Principal’s Corner 
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Orcas- The STEM fair is less than a month away!   
 

By this point, your child should have 3 experiments, data to reflect their results and all the 

other aspects of the notebook completed. Information about the notebook, and it's re-

quirements was sent yesterday via email, and can also be found on our website at orlando-

science.org under the Academics tab. 
 

As a reminder, it is OSES's expectation that every student in grades 3-5 complete a STEM 

fair project.  If your student has NOT turned anything in up to this point, it will be noted in 

OSES Connect, and your child's grade will reflect this.  Each score listed above will be 

counted as a project grade (at least 30% of their grade).  
 

The STEM fair at OSES will be held on February 17, 2017.  More information about the 

STEM Fair, as well as opportunities for parents to volunteer to help grade projects will be 

forthcoming.   

Please contact Ms. Knight at Rachel.Knight@orlandoscience.org if you have any questions. 

STEM Fair! 
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and supporting ideas from 

both fiction and non-fiction 

texts. In math we are continu-

ing our learning on place val-

ue, as well identifying our 

In Kindergarten we are have 

had an eventful and engaging 

week. In reading this week 

we have been working on 

our blending sounds and di-

graphs, as well as working 

on identifying the main idea 

Kindergarten 
numbers 1-100. In science this 

week we are continuing our 

learning about gravity and par-

ticipating in various hands-on 

activities to help the students 

understand the concepts bet-

ter. In social studies we are 

exploring the topic of land-

forms and learning about 

where we live in relation to 

the rest of the world. Thank 

you to all of our parents for 

your continued support and 

involvement in this busy 

school season, you rock! 

 

  1st Grade  

Ms. Swank and Ms. Ander-

son’s classes are working on 

writing descriptive sentenc-

es, studying our world, loca-

tion, resources, and maps; 

reading and writing words 

with silent letters, learning 

about things in nature that 

change and are part of a cy-

cle, analyzing the theme of a 

story, counting and adding 

coins and dollars. 

 

In Ms. Strickland’s class, 

we're reading nonfiction 

books to study MLK. 

We're going to make a 

dream quilt to share our 

hopes and dreams. In math 

we're counting coins. In 

science, we're learning 

about environment, and 

social studies we're doing 

transportation. 

This week in First grade 

Mrs. Parkers class is learn-

ing about continents and 

oceans in Social Studies. 

We are reading about life 

in a busy pond and classify-

ing plants and animals for 

Language arts and Science. 

In math we are working on 

various stratagies to use for 

subtration.  

Ms. Menoff's class 

making play doh! 
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2nd Grade 
using the "force" to learn 

about magnets and gravity. In 

our Second Step program, we 

are covering emotional man-

agement and how to recog-

nize as well as control our 

feelings. We are beginning a 

new social studies unit on lo-

cation and how to use maps. 

As for reading, we are re-

viewing the concepts of se-

quencing, expressing opin-

ions, making connections to 

other texts as well as your-

self. 

In honor of Black History 

Month coming up, the 2nd 

grade has been given the task 

of researching influential and 

historical figures, such as Ro-

sa parks, Ida B. Wells, Booker 

T. Washington, etc. Their 

projects as well as their cor-

relating visual will be present-

ed both in class and for Black 

History Night on Feb. 2! You 

won't want to miss the in-

credible research our stu-

dents have completed! 

2nd grade is busy with yet 

another exciting Curtis STEM 

Challenge! This week, our 

classes are designing a zip-

line. The students had to cre-

ate a zip-line to deliver a 

package to a destination. 

They had to collaborate with 

their peers to design a model 

zip-line that meets certain 

criteria. The students had a 

blast completing this "high-

flying" adventure of a chal-

lenge! 

 

Mrs. Bonnell's class is busy 

with adding and subtracting 

numbers within 1,000. We 

are learning and reviewing 

how to use different strate-

gies in computing these math 

problems. In science, we are 

Ms. Haines' & Ms. Alfiky’s 

classes completed the Curtis 

zip line challenge this week. 

Students had to move cargo 

from the factory to the town, 

without hurting a protected 

forest.  
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  3rd Grade 
go with our readers’ thea-

tre and studied statistics 

with tables and graphs. We 

also used our creative side 

to make collages that rep-

resented transformations 

in different types of energy 

and learned about surface 

tension with Kinetic sand 

stem with Ms. Knight! 

Over all we had a fun-filled 

learning week and look 

forward to the next 

week when we will con-

tinue with hands on 

learning through stem, 

games, and application 

relatable experiences!  

Mrs. Cybulski’s class 

learned what it means to 

be a good citizen of 

America during social 

studies as well as self-

control for character ed-

ucation. We also watched 

a little live stream of the 

45th President’s inaugura-

tion. We learned how to 

make a treasure map to 
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 nipulatives to explore equivalent 

fractions. They are continuation 

to learn about poetry, prose and 

drama and have used rewritten 

examples from Shel Silverstein 

to help them. 
 

Ms. Hurley’s class have begun 

their 100th Day of school pro-

jects which are due on January 

27th. She is very excited to see 

what futuristic items her stu-

dents come up with. Ms. Hur-

ley’s class is at the halfway mark 

in The Phantom Tollbooth. Stu-

dents will be assigned their Visu-

al Pun projects soon so keep an 

eye out for that! The class has 

also been working hard practic-

ing for their readers theater that 

they will be performing during 

the Black History Night event. 

We hope to see everyone 

there! 

Fourth graders are all working 

hard learning about Earth and 

Space in Science and the Civil 

War in Social Studies. We all 

have started to dig deeper into 

the Performance Coach books 

in preparation for the FSA ex-

ams that are quickly approach-

ing. THE COUNTDOWN HAS 

BEGUN!!!!! 
 

Our next field trip is to Ga-

torland on January 27th which is 

also the 100th day of school!  
 

Mrs. Anderson’s class did an 

experiment to see how Earth’s 

movements change our view of 

the moon. They also used ma-

4th Grade 

original artwork and in-

sights will be displayed 

this upcoming week out-

side our classroom up-

stairs. After completing a 

Myers-Briggs personality 

questionnaire and deter-

mining their individual 

personality type, students 

researched characteris-

tics, strengths, weakness-

es, important people in 

history, and careers that 

The 5th grade classes 

have completed their sec-

ond MAP benchmark 

testing and are excited to 

see many students with 

high gains and achieve-

ment! Keep up the hard 

work!  

Ms. Hiatt’s class enjoyed 

their novel study on The 

Watsons Go to Birming-

ham-1969 and student’s 

5th Grade 
best fit that personality 

type. Students then re-

searched three of the 

careers best suited for 

their personality and 

will begin working on an 

expository (informative) 

essay next week to pre-

sent their findings.  
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Basketball 

For the past few weeks, 

grades 2-5 have been 

playing in a basketball 

tournament. They are 

doing round robin style 

tournament bracket. 

Grades K & 1 have been 

practicing different 

types of jumping such 

as hurdling and jump 

roping. 

Specials: Physical Education 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

22 23 24 
 

STEM Art 
Contest  
Exhibit 

(6:00-7:00PM) 

25 26 27 
 
4th Grade 
Field Trip 

28 
 

SLA  
(9am-12pm) 

29 30 31 1 (February) 
 

Uniform 
Sale 

8 AM-3 PM 

2 
 
Black History 
Night 6-7:30pm 

3 4 
 

SLA  
(9am-12pm) 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
 

SLA  
(9am-12pm) 

JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2016 
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First Semester Award Ceremony 
Congratulations to all the students and parents recognized for their first semester 

accomplishments. Students received awards for academics, citizenship, perfect at-

tendance, STEM competitions, and more.  We appreciate all the help from our 

teachers at OSES, without them our school would not be the same. 
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We are pleased to announce that the RoboRaptors won two awards at the FLL 

robotics qualifier this past Saturday. They received 2nd place overall and 2nd 

place for most points in the robot game.  The team advances to Regionals on 

March 4th. 

Congratulations to Landon, Sanjana, Anitej, Jimmy, Sathwik, Aydin, Samay , 

Brady and all the parents who support this team. 
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On January 11th, Orlando Science 

Elementary School was presented 

with a $2000.00 check from In-

formed Families. Informed Families, 

a non-profit organization created by 

parents, helps Florida’s kids grow up 

safe, healthy and drug free through 

fun and effective prevention pro-

grams for students and families in K-

12 schools and communities. We fo-

cus on four campaigns: Family Day, 

Red Ribbon Week, Lock Your Meds and Safe Homes Smart Parties.  

Christine Stilwell, the Statewide Director of Programs at Informed 

Families, along with special guest DEA assistant Special Agent in 

Charge -Miami Division, Jeff Walsh, presented the check. The check 

was a reward for our efforts during National Red Ribbon Week.  
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Hello!  
 
This year, submitting pictures to be considered for the yearbook is really easy. 
 
1. Go to http://www.hjeshare.com/eShare/Index.jsp or search for HJ ESHARE in the 
app store (Apple and Android). 
 

2. School Code: OSES2017 (case sensitive!) 
 
3. Fill out the acknowledgement information. 
 
4. Submit up to 10 pictures at a time. Once uploaded, you will be asked for the 
grade level of the student(s) in the picture. If it was a multi-grade event, such as 
Grandparents Night, just put K-2, 3-5, etc. If it is a single grade level, just put the 
number (1st grade = 1). It will also ask for the names of students and a brief de-
scription. If it is a class picture, you put "_____'s Class" or "Grade Level." All fields 
must have something.  
 
That's it! The deadline to submit pictures will be sometime in March. But please do 
not wait until the last minute, as I'd like to work on the book throughout the year.  

How to Submit pictures to be featured in the Yearbook! 

http://www.hjeshare.com/eShare/Index.jsp
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January Lunch Menu 


